
O/M 

Things have been progressing well, our school finally has some look and has school spirit. I had 

the guys add some RB murals around the district, they look pretty nice. I hope the staff can let 

the students add more this school year. Looking at other school districts in the conference they 

are very well decorated with school pride, from their walls to their sidewalks.  

I’m still learning a lot from this department, things that I didn’t know we owned and still have a 

little to learn with budgeting for things that need to be replaced. Next summer, classrooms and 

the main lobby of the high school should be replaced with new carpet. I had my staff replace 

carpet in Rick’s old trailer and it looks nice. In the past, the O/M directors had vendors come 

and do jobs that we can do. I did away with that process and cut off a lot of vendors, this move 

saved us a chunk of money.  

I never had to deal with staff taking leave like I’m experiencing this summer. Mr. St Pierre is 

working with me on how to address this situation if you would call it one. I have had two subs 

on a regular basis, might is well say they are full timers.  

On August 16th, Bruco will come in and attend to the floor. The floor will be off limits for two 

weeks and the volleyball team will have to practice at a different location for the time being.  

We have painted the crows nest and look to paint both ticket booths. All benches will be 

painted as well. The fence at the high school has been fixed and painted. 

The tin has finally showed up for the Bonneau head start, we will start removing the shingles off 

and adding the tin. 

Transportation 

As we all know, one of our buses blew the engine on the way back from the tribes Great Falls 

trip the fair. This is one of the many reasons I am against providing buses for things like this 

even know it’s a service that you provide. The tow bill for that was $820.00, in the future we 

need to have the tribe provide insurance for damages and for things like this. Because its costs 

the district more than just for kindly service we provide.  

We are still waiting for Montana High Way Patrol to inspect our fleet, as for the bus that is 

down we will see what our options are with Mr. St Pierre.  

If there are questions that I may help you with please stop by my office located in the trailer 

next to the high school. Have a great rest of you summer.  


